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MINUTES
BCMA Annual General Meeting

13th June 2018
Venue - Number 63

Attendees:
	Brittany Spence – BCMA Chair
Natalia Succar – SCIAN/BCMA Deputy
Alison Young – APNT
Paul Masureik – BSRA 
Isabelle Hughes – LCM
	Rena Guttridge – THF
Colin Guttridge – THF

Anne Grey - THF
Andrea Klein – FIEH 

Tracy Smith – (Admin/Minute taker) 


Apologies from:
	Claire Cutler-Casey - CKA
Lisahanna Webster – Foundation for Truth
Karen Fletcher - Bridging Minds
Lyz Cooper – BAST
Ron Mercer – BCMA Finance
Don Harrison – BIAET
Glen Tucker – ARA
Diane Tyrrell – ARA
Shigemi Cheves - APNT

	Debbie Walker - Saura Sound
Ian Parkinson – AVE

Kim Dowdell - Crystal Therapy School Wales
Kathleen Daykin  - NPMDT - Netherlands
Colleen Tucker – BCMA Deputy

Amarjeet Bhamra – BCMA Deputy

Heather Glansford Rowson - FIEH
IAHD  - no rep.

AET - no rep.


1. ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES

As Above
2. WELCOME TO ATTENDEES
Attendees introduced themselves and were welcomed by Brittany and thanked for attending.
3. MINUTES FROM THE LAST AGM AND MATTERS ARISING
Minutes are approved by council and signed off by the chair
4. CHAIR ADDRESS 
Brittany went over some of the things that have been done in the last year by the Officer Team and thanked them all for their hard work. She was thanked for her chairmanship and Brittany thanked everyone for the opportunity she had been given.
5. TREASURER’S REPORT
The report for 2017 was presented to those present and discussed.
Brittany proposed that:-
· In accordance with the external accountant’s report, this is a true and fair statement of the financial position as at 31st December 2017.

Andrea Klein seconded the proposal and council unanimously voted to accept the statement.

· Sarah Tunney is appointed as the external accountant for 2018.

Natalia Succar seconded the proposal and council unanimously voted to accept.
6. PAST YEAR ACTIVITIES 
Webinars – these were started in January, they will continue throughout this year and have been successful so far – these are currently free to anyone this may change to charging non BCMA members. Brittany encouraged people to step forward with their ideas promoting courses etc. Further Webinars are being planned by Colleen starting in July please pass the information on to your members and any one interested should send their proposal to the office for Colleen.





ACTION ALL
GDPR – lots of questions came in from not only associations but individual practitioners, we made a webinar available where Brittany passed on questions to a solicitor.

Tracy went on to explain how the BCMA is working towards GDPR in the office with regards to our members, with the addition of password protection of the database, all back up is now encrypted and old records are being shredded. New wording is being added to renewal confirmation letters:
We have recently updated our privacy policy which can be found on the website or provided on request, but rest assured your information is treated with respect and care, (the BCMA do not supply your details to anyone other than your website listing– if you have consented to that on your application) and will only contact you with relevant news and information.

It was reiterated that your Privacy Policy is the most important document and should be tailored to your individual needs - make sure you know what you need to keep and why, how you will use this data and how you will communicate with people and put it in your privacy policy if you use a third party for communication make sure you reference their privacy policy.
Should you register with ICO as a data holder – this is down to the individual to decide if it is relevant to you, you can find a test questionnaire on the ICO website to help you decide.
Parliamentary Groups - 

We now also have a seat on the EU parliamentary group in Brussels.

Integrated health group meetings
· One meeting discussed the removal of Homeopathy from NHS, the NHS is now being taken to court by a Homeopathy group, we will keep you informed.
· NICE Guidelines were discussed by another group meeting these are being monitored and where necessary we are part of the discussion.

· Professional Standards Authority government funded with high cost membership – CNHC FHT are part of them but the benefits are very limited. There followed a discussion on Regulation. 

· Another meeting discussed Brexit.

Parliamentary group for Indian Sciences.

The first Yoga Day took place last year and was a great success - 
Yoga has been accepted by NICE Guidelines for lower back pain so GPs can refer to yoga practitioner however it had to be changed because of the perceived religious aspects before it would be accepted.
Yoga day 2018 – Full details can be found on the website events diary page - https://www.bcma.co.uk/events-diary along with an invitation for anyone wanting to attend.
Inauguration of the Ayurveda Centre of Excellence and Research with HRH The Prince of Wales, as well as HRI Narendra Modi come together to commemorate and inaugurate the opening of the centre. Mr Amarjeet Bahmra, is the founder of the All Party Parliamentary Group - Indian Traditional Sciences who were a driving force in seeing this moment come to fruition.
We attended Ayurvedic day in Holland last year which was fantastic in terms of networking with other professionals overseas.
Brittany went onto talk about Events she attended in the last year on behalf of the BCMA.

COPA was a stand offered to us for free, and that it was a poor event that we would not attend in the future. 
Long Term Conditions event was interesting, but Brittany felt not suitable for BCMA in the future.

Holistic Health – this was a good show where we made some valuable connections, Balen’s have offered us a free stand next year and an App which is being developed with regard to perceived benefits was also discussed – more information will follow once this is developed further. 

Brittany also met the NHS Natural Health School and did some live streaming and interviews with them and others these were shared on our Facebook page and YouTube channel.
BCMA presence at events is a limited return as we don't focus on individual practitioners.  TBD in the future going forward.
Then Brittany went on to discuss the Complementary Therapy Award Show and gave out the invitation to enter leaflet. Nominations on several categories can be made for free until 2nd July 2018 after which it will cost £45 to nominate someone for the full details and categories see our website which has links to the Award show.
Social media has been very active over the last year with over 1100 followers on Facebook,  live stream and other videos been the most popular items.
Tag Line – we need a clear message with our tagline - thoughts around ‘The Voice’ Trust, talking to the Government, Therapists and the Public were discussed and Council was asked to send their ideas via Tracy so we can decide then update our tagline. 



ACTION ALL
7. ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
The Following Officers have agreed to stay on in their current roles -
Colleen Tucker, Amarjeet Bhamra, Natalia Succar
Alison has joined the team and was nominated as an officer – proposed by Brittany Seconded Rena council unanimously agreed and Alison Young was elected to the Officer Team
Brittany agreed to continue as Chair with reservations -
We need funding for the projects moving forward. Brittany explained she is a goal orientated person and currently needs to put in so much time to progress these but without funding results are hard to achieve. Staying on not confirmed for 12 months depending on funding being found (see below).
8. MOVING FORWARD (Goals for the next 12 Months)
Getting funding to move forward – 

Looking at Department of Health funding/grant unfortunately we were not aware of the grants being given last year but hope we can apply for an individual grant in the future.
Brittany does not expect to see paid Officers as the BCMA has a volunteer lead Officer team and this is very important for our integrity however consideration should be given to commissioned tasks in the future allowing more time and resources to be concentrated in the necessary areas for growth and recognition for the BCMA.
Council are asked to let us know of any other funding ideas we may pursue.
To be discussed in GCM in the future. 


ACTION ALL
9. DATES/DAYS OF THE AGM AND COUNCIL MEETINGS IN 2018/9
26th Sept 1pm – 3pm via Zoom/Skype
27th February 1 pm – 3pm via Zoom/Skype
26th June to be confirmed
AGM it was discussed that the AGM could be a joint venture with other associations combined meetings with more of an ‘event day feel’ next year and asked associations to let us know who would be interested in being part of the Day, with speakers and workshops. Reps are asked to check with their associations and members to see if this is likely to be supported before we move the idea forward. 




ACTION ALL
APNT are already looking at the idea and will suggest a venue 


Rena suggested that Eve of the Healer Foundation would be the best contact as she does all their events and would likely be interested in helping.

Paul said the BSRA could use it as one of their workshop days as their AGM happens earlier in the year.
Smaller events for members is also a possibility in the future

10. AOB 
· Council Representatives

Due to the important information and decisions made at all Council meetings which affect all Association’s members there must be a registered BCMA Representative for EVERY Association who will be contacted with information about BCMA meetings and cast their votes (either in person or by Proxy as set out in the Constitution) according to that association’s member’s wishes, they are therefore responsible for passing information back to their members, as this is such an important necessity, as a right of all BCMA members to be informed, it will be added to the constitution and all associations will be asked to complete the Council Representative form to confirm their representative within the next 2 months. (as already noted in the constitution this may be more than one person). Any not doing so will be found in breach of the constitution which is basis for dismissal from the BCMA, their members will then be informed of the decision to remove the association and why, along with an option to stay with BCMA individually via a 2-year discounted membership category (Registered Affiliate Scheme).
Proposed by Brittany and Natalia seconded all voted Unanimously for this to be added to the Constitution. 
The revised Constitution to be sent to ALL BCMA members









ACTION Tracy
· Question on Block insurance 
Can associations get a block insurance with one of the insurance companies that offers a policy that is renewed for each individual practitioner on the same date every year. This was discussed and although unlikely PM will check with Balen’s and HIS.





ACTION Paul
AGM CLOSED at 4.30
GCM postponed until a later date Council Representatives to be advised of the new date and the meeting will take place via Zoom.

ACTION Tracy
